7-14-2008  Foxfire HOA Meeting Minutes


	Date: 
	1-12-2009

	Time:
	7pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Homeowner’s Meeting

	Attendees:
	Jacquelyn and Bruno Afonso

Diana Austin

Tricia and Andy Bowen

Kate Broyles

Bill Cox
	Kelly Delk

Jimmy Haskell

Maurice Harbert

Albert & Brenda Phillips

Nancy Pinard
	Pattie Pote

Damaris Ruiz

Nathan Sheets

Louise & David Stevenson

Eric Williams


Agenda:
· Welcome and Introductions
· Updates

· Meeting Minutes from 7-14-08

· Review 2009 Budget for approval
· Additional Items for Discussion
Meeting Minutes:

Kelly introduced current HOA Board members:

· Kelly Delk – President

· Jimmy Haskell – Vice President

· Tricia Bowen – Treasurer

· Nancy Pinard – Secretary

Updates –

· The Gas Station Variance was granted for the northeast corner of Arlington and Troy.  Several of the board members and neighbors attended the hearing.  There’s a rumor that they were unable to obtain an investor for the gas station and that’s why construction hasn’t begun.

· The board is looking for someone to update the HOA Website.  We are looking for a webmaster.  The site hasn’t been updated in several years.  Plan to have the site updated periodically with HOA information (Budget, Newsletters, HOA Meeting Minutes)

Meeting Minutes: 
· Nancy Read minutes from the Summer HOA meeting that occurred on 7/14/2008.  Copies were made available for anyone wanting them.

Review of budget –

· Tricia reviewed the status of the 2008 budget 
· Lawn Maintenance – There is a 2830.50 balance left.  This amount will be less as there are some outstanding bills that have not been received for trees and shrubs pruned along with mowing.
· Water for common areas was not turned on again this year.   This currently provides a 700.00 cushion.

· IPL – within $59 of budget amount.

· Board Expenses – this was a negative amount due to money needed for work done by Fry Electric

· Snow removal – currently have a surplus of $750 but some expenses are still outstanding for 2008.  

· Tricia reviewed the proposed budget for 2009

· Lawn maintenance has increased.  The entrances are cut every week (April – October) and the playground is cut every 2 weeks.   Playground is in need of mulch along with entrances.  Increased from 2008 to allow for mulch for playground and entrances along with planting flowers at both entrances.  IPL has free mulch program that we can look into.   Update after the meeting – IPL’s Free Mulch program was investigated.  The mulch is green when it arrives until it matures and may kill plant life under it.  It will be stringy and have sticks.  It will mold and mushrooms will come.  It attracts stinging insects such as wasps and yellow jackets.  And best of all, if it gets too hot, it can ignite.  The last numbered item on the list of warnings was "children should not play in it”.  A decision was made not to pursue this option.
· A question was asked if the budget included anything for geese spray. This isn’t included in the budget.  Kelly mentioned that she was told that grape Kool-Aid sprinkled along a property line would do the same thing. 

· IPL – this increased half-way through the year, increased the budget slightly for 2009.

· Water Company – budgeted amount reduced to 400. since we didn’t turn the water on in 2008.  Keeping some money just in case for irrigation and backflow test.

· Insurance – American Family and CNA Surety Bonds for the Board. 

· Board Expenses – increased due to increases in expenses.  Items that fall into this category are copy paper, Web posting, stamps, garbage bags (for playground), certified mailings, light bulbs, etc.  Will need to replace light fixtures at entrances,
· Irrigation – remains the same – will need to repair the controller

· Pond treatment – treated April through September

· Snow removal – anticipating more snow removal.  Plowing and salting is not done unless there is at least 3 inches accumulated.  Salt will be applied as needed - contractor will be contacted by board member (Kelly). 

· Lawyer fees and business entity – As per the last HOA meeting, we have contracted with Advance Debt Collection (ADC) to assist in collection HOA dues that are in arrears.  Three letters are sent to the homeowner requesting the dues in arrears.  If no response or payment arrangement are made it is turned over to ADC.  ADC can report this to the credit bureaus.  Court action can also be taken.
· The budget for 2009 was approved by the homeowners present at the meeting. 

· Budget provided below:
	2009 Expenses
	 Amount

	Lawn Maintenance
	12,200.00

	  Water Co
	400.00

	IPL
	4,250.00

	Insurance
	775.00

	Board Expense
	950.00

	Irrigation
	1,100.00

	Pond Treatment
	2,500.00

	Snow Removal
	2,800.00

	Lawyers Fees/Business Entity
	525.00

	Total Expenses
	25,500.00


 

Additional discussions – 
· Street lights that are out - To report a street light out, IPL will ask for the nearest address.  There should be an identification number on the pole.   Eric will try to provide an aerial map to see of the addition with identification numbers.  If outage is not is not taken care of in a timely manner could request a credit
· Maurice Harbert was present at the meeting.  Maurice owns two houses in the neighborhood that he is currently renting.  He was notified by one of his tenants of the HOA meeting.  His concern was that owners should be given proper notification of dues in arrears.  He didn’t receive a bill for 2008 (determined it was most likely received by tenant and not passed on.)  He offered to be a resource to the board in finding mailing addresses for some of the property owners not responding.  He’s an experienced property manager.  Maurice will provide the board with a list of property owners – can be obtained by title search at no cost.  There should b e a clearance letter coming from the title company.   There are new regulations on HOA liens against property.  
· The Playground equipment company has been sold and the warranties we had on the equipment are no longer valid.  The merry-go-round has been buried in the dirt and would need to be dug out to be operational.  There are safety concerns with this equipment and plans are underway to have this removed. 

· Architectural board has not received any forms since July.  There are several homes that have made changes that should have submitted the proper forms.  The property owners will be contacted for their paperwork.  
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